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CASH MANAGEMENT REVIEW BOARD
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MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 21, 2017

HOUSE COMMITTEE ROOM 5
STATE CAPITOL BUILDING

The items listed on the Agenda are incorporated and considered to be a part of the minutes herein.
Chair Laura Lapeze called the meeting to order.  Brent Manuel called the roll.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Laura Lapeze, as Chair and designee for the State Treasurer

Afranie Adomako, CPA, as designee for the Commissioner of Administration

Representative Rick Edmonds, as designee for Representative Cameron Henry 
Ernie Summerville, CPA, as designee for the Legislative Auditor (Non-voting member)
OTHER PERSONS PRESENT:

Brent Manuel, State Treasury Fiscal Control Manager and Secretary to the Board
Cindi Nee, JP Morgan Chase Bank, Client Relationship Manager

Mikki Mathews, JP Morgan Chase Bank, Treasury Management Officer
Agenda Item 2a was submitted by the Governor’s Office of Homeland Security and Emergency Preparedness (GOHSEP). GOHSEP requested an exemption of the twenty-four hour requirement to deposit checks that have been received by the agency. Ms. Lapeze asked about the process and the seven days the agency is requesting to make the transfer. Mr. Sean White from GOHSEP explained the process for a better understanding.

Mr. White explained that the agency is physically located in two locations in Baton Rouge. The Joint Field Office (JFO) is on Main Street, and the Headquarters Office is by the State Police Compound on Independence Boulevard. When the return of funds from subgrantees are received, they go to the proper section for coding and accountability. The checks then go to the Department of Public Safety (DPS) since they provide the finance support for GOHSEP. Once DPS receives the checks, they are usually deposited within twenty-four hours. The problem lies in getting the checks from GOHSEP’s physical locations to DPS.
Mr. Summerville asked when GOHSEP receives the physical checks at the Independence location, what is done after that point.  Mr. White explained they are logged at Independence and then sent to recovery at Main Street if it is a disaster recovery related return from a sub recipient.  Mr. Summerville asked if the physical checks were copied or scanned.  Mr. White was not sure but explained currently they are in the implementation and testing phase of using the Share Point Site to do just that—to scan, copy and upload. The agency is looking to streamline the process to incorporate an electronic approach. 

Mr. Summerville asked why a copy or scanned copy of a check couldn’t be used for coding rather than having the actual check physically transported to JFO.   Mr. White stated he understood the question; however, he did not have a good answer for that.  Mr. Summerville asked how was the seven days determined.  Mr. White was not certain how the seven-day timeline was established, but he was confident that the Share Point process will certainly shorten the process. 

Mr. Summerville asked about the time frame in which it would take Share Point to be fully implemented.  Mr. White stated very soon.  DPS is on board with a portion of the workflow.  They are working together to enhance the site, which has already been created, and it is just waiting on implementation. 

Mr. Summerville asked how many checks are being received annually and the estimated dollar amount. Mr. White knew in FY 2016-17 they had $10 million in return funds, but he did not know the actual number of checks.

Representative Edmonds asked Secretary Kimberly Robinson, Louisiana Department of Revenue (LDR), about a reporting issue with deposits collected.  Secretary Robinson stated that there was a Legislative Audit finding for fiscal year 2015-16 for the delay in deposits for about one percent of revenue the department collected. These were on payments received as a result of an audit, not payments that go through the normal process. A taxpayer provided a check to the auditor in the field, and the auditor needed to send the check to Headquarters to be deposited. Taxpayers can receive bills from the Taxpayer Compliance Division, send the payment directly back to the person in that division to be entered into the system, and then that payment is sent to the revenue processing center that handles deposits. Less than a hundred checks were being processed and delayed because of the location and where they were received. The normal system of processing checks is being done every day and processed into the bank. The findings were exceptions where checks were received by staff out in the field, not normal occurrences. 
Ms. Lapeze asked Mr. White if Share Point would be the agency’s operating system or will it be used to deposit and upload checks into the bank. Mr. White stated that the Share Point site does not allow the ability to deposit directly into the bank; however, it will allow the agency to integrate all sections that need to talk and communicate regarding coding and accountability. DPS will receive a workflow action item with the check for deposit, and the check will be deposited within twenty-four hours. Share Point gives the agency a tracking mechanism and more transparency and accountability of funds. 

Mr. Adomako asked to obtain the number of checks being processed daily in which the agency is seeking exceptions for. Historically, the board has not approved these type of requests except for those under extreme hardship.  
Representative Edmonds deferred motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Adomako. 
Agenda Items 3 is for the establishment of an escrow fund. DPS is requesting approval for an escrow account for the funding of the Louisiana uniform local sales tax board in order to be in compliance with Act 274 of the 2017 regular Legislative session. 

Mr. Scott Erwin, Financial Services Director, explained that Act 274 established an escrow account for the additional percentage of parish and municipal sales tax associated with vehicle sales that would be collected, escrowed, and paid to the Louisiana Uniform Local Sales Tax Board.  Ms. Lapeze asked if they have already started collecting and what date did it start.  Mr. Erwin confirmed that they have started collecting July 1st for the month of July and the month of August. DPS needs the escrow to hold the money until time for distribution.
Mr. Adomako asked was this a new account being establish or was it already established.  Mr. Erwin reported that it was a new account being established.  Ms. Lapeze asked was a current bank account being used now.  Mr. Erwin replied that it is a current one. They are basically setting aside an existing account until the funds can be moved into the new escrow account. 

Mr. Adomako asked if it was nonpublic funds.  Mr. Erwin stated that they are funds similar to supporting the Local Public Uniform Tax Board. The funds are public because they are escrowed and distributed to the local or government board. These funds would be passed through the escrow account.  
Mr. Adomako asked if the agency will pass the funds through the escrow fund and not the appropriation.  Mr. Erwin confirmed. 

Ms. Lapeze verified that the escrow account, if approved, would be reported monthly on the Act 361 report.  Mr. Erwin confirmed that the requested escrow account would be reported monthly.  Ms. Lapeze also asked if there will be any self-generated funds flowing through this account.  Mr. Erwin replied no.   

Mr. Adomako made a motion to approve, seconded by Ms. Lapeze, and without objection, Item 3 was approved. 

Mr. Brent Manuel requested that Items 4a-4f be presented in-globo as they are for the Acadiana Area Human Services District requesting a name change and tax identification number change listed at the same bank. 
Representative Edmonds made a motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Adamoko, and without objection, Items 4a-4f were approved. 

Mr. Manuel requested that Items 4g–4i be presented in-globo as they are for the Department of Public Safety & Corrections (DOC) – Allen Corrections to open 3 new accounts due to the fact that the prison is now being run by the DOC and no longer by a private group.  Ms. Lapeze stated that she preapproved the request September 7th because the change was effective September 1st.  
Representative Edmonds had a question about the transferring of funds from the private corporation that was running it and has the agency given a spreadsheet to Treasury of the amounts.  Ms. Melissa Steib, Deputy Undersecretary, stated that the agency has given an amount to Treasury for the offender funds. The agency is waiting on a check now from the private entity in the amount of $27,000. That check was already in the offender org and will be redeposited into the account approved to be established. 

Representative Edmonds asked how will the department record these amounts and report it to the Appropriations Committee or Joint Budget. He also asked if there will be anything affecting the account in which the transfers were made.  Ms. Steib responded that the Committee will receive the report quarterly.  Nothing will affect the account.  It is an imprest account.  Ms. Lapeze asked if the imprest account would be seeded by Treasury for $5,000.  Ms. Stieb confirmed it would.  

Mr. Adomako questioned what the transfer account was.  Ms. Steib explained that this account is used for deposits made from local facilities into Allen from Mason funds, which were in their original account at the local institution to the facility, which is then deposited at the facility, then swept into the big account at Headquarters, where those funds are managed. 
Representative Edmonds made a motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Adamoko, and without objection, Items 4g-i were approved. 
Agenda Item 4j was submitted by the Louisiana Department of Education (LDE) to request to open a new ZBA bank account at JP Morgan Chase, Baton Rouge, La. The account will be used for credit card transactions for background checks for vendors working with children working in daycare programs.  Ms. Lapeze asked if an existing bank account that collects credit cards could be used to collect 3 different Merchant Identification Numbers (MIDs).  Ms. Keisha Payton, Director, stated that the department could as long as they can get reports from the credit card site that indicates where those transactions are coming from. The money that comes in also has to go out of that account to pay expenses.  Ms. Lapeze asked Mr. Manuel if through Bank of America that is possible. Mr. Manuel responded yes.  Bank of America provides detailed information needed.  Ms. Lapeze asked Ms. Payton if the department could use an existing account.  
Ms. Payton explained a big concern is that the current account used is being paid by a certain fund and the two they are requesting are also being paid by totally different Federal programs that would cover the cost. The third one could be included with the existing account but asked if the second request could be approved.  Mr. Adomako explained that the objective for the board is not to proliferate all these bank accounts, especially not for the intended use of treating it like a general ledger to separate transactions. LDE can use the accounting system to record payments and deposits.  Ms. Payton agreed that the department can use only one account to generate the payments and deposits.  Ms. Lapeze suggested the department determine a way to cost allocate between the 3 programs and if this could not be done, come back to the board.  Ms. Payton agreed.

 Representative Edmonds made a motion not to approve this item, seconded by Mr. Adomako, and without objection, Item 4j was not approved.
The next item discussed was Agenda Item 5 which was Act 361 of the 2017 Regular Legislative Session Escrow Fund Report.  Copies of the monthly and quarterly reports submitted to Treasury on or before September 10, 2017 were provided.  The monthly reports sent to the Cash Management Review Board will be consolidated and presented to the board and JLCB. The quarterly reports contain self-generated fee activity in the escrow account. The quarterly reports sent to the Cash Management Review Board will be consolidated and presented to the board and JLCB. 

A copy of the agency bank accounts and balances submitted to Treasury on or before July 15, 2017 were provided.  Per Act 587 of the 2016 Regular Legislative Session, this information is reported to the board and JLCB quarterly. The next report will be submitted to Treasury on or before October 15, 2017. 

Having no further business to discuss, Representative Edmonds made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Adomako, and without objection, the meeting was adjourned.  
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